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The total strawberry acreage in Finland (3225 ha, 2008) is almost entirely attributed to

outdoor cultivation. The prevailing weather directly influences both the quality and quantity

of the yield. An increasing demand for quality berries forces growers to consider cultivation

in polythene tunnels. In addition to cultivation changes, new plant protection challenges are

also expected to arise as a result of a warming climate.

From the year 2000 to date, the heat summations in every growing season have been higher

than the mean values taken from 1971-2000 (Jokioinen, Finland). Daily mean temperatures

have been higher especially in spring and late summer, and the growing seasons have

extended by approximately two weeks. The first signs of the effects of this change have

already been noticed in the occurrence of pests. Climate change and protected cultivation will

benefit the multivoltine pests, and especially pests which are readily capable to lay eggs after

overwintering, e.g. two-spotted spider mite (Tetranychus urticae) and strawberry tarsonemid

mite (Phytonemus pallidus). At the same time, the import of strawberry plants to Finland has

also increased the risk of introducing new pests and diseases. Combined with a warming

climate, this may further enable imported pests to use greenhouses as a springboard to

outdoor cultivations. For strawberry growers in Finland, special attention should be focused

on two pests: vine weevil (Otiorhynchus sulcatus) and western flower thrips (Frankliniella

occidentalis).

Before the 1990‘s vine weevil occurred only in greenhouses as an imported species. In the

late 1990‘s, a permanent local population was found in Mäntyharju (61°26′ N, 26°53′ E)

where the weevil terminated strawberry growing for years. Recently, a few other observations

of the species in outdoor crops have been made in Central and Southern Finland. The

spreading of vine weevil is almost totally dependable of human actions. Therefore, special

monitoring of the weevil is needed to prevent further distribution of this pest which has

proven to be extremely difficult to control.

Western flower thrips is a polyphagous pest spread widely also on strawberry in Southern and

Central Europe. It occurs permanently on numerous plant species in greenhouses in Finland.

However, from an extensive sampling of insects from outdoor strawberry cultivations in

1997-1999 no specimens of western flower thrips were found. Since that time, no extensive

sampling in strawberry has been carried out. However, the threat of western flower thrips

spreading to strawberry tunnels that have been established near greenhouses is high and

therefore, requires attention to monitoring.

If Finnish strawberry crops will be increasingly grown in polythene tunnels, new pest

problems will soon arise and alternative biological control strategies will need to be adopted.
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